

Pakistan Poverty Alleviation Fund



February 12, 2013

H.E. Ban Ki-moon Secretary General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Dear Mr. Secretary General,

I am pleased to confirm that Pakistan Poverty Alleviation Fund (PPAF) reaffirms its support of the Ten Principles of the United Nations Global Compact in the areas of human rights, labor, environment and anti-corruption. In this annual Communication on Progress we describe our actions to continually improve the integration of the Global Compact and it's principles into our business strategy, culture and daily operations. We also commit to share this information with our stakeholders using our primary channels of communication.

We strongly support public accountability and our Annual and Sustainability Report demonstrate our assurance to reporting in accordance with the requirements of the Global Compact.

Kind regards,

Chief Executive Officer

Pakistan Poverty Alleviation Fund